
    
  

 

Dear Brother Priests, 

 

I write today to provide you with updates and will continue to share with you information as 

needed. 

 

For Your Awareness  

 

I wanted to alert you to the below message that has been sent by local law enforcement to 

local churches.  Now may be a good time to revisit parish security protocols, ensure that your 

ushers are trained to handle any possible disturbances, check to make sure security cameras 

and systems and exterior lighting are properly functioning, and, as always, contact law 

enforcement to report any security incidents or safety concerns.   

 

The Prince George's County Police Department would like to provide you with some 

information for your situational awareness only at this time.  

 

The Maryland Coordination and Analysis Center has provided the attached photo of Mr. 

Andrew Birrell, who was recently released from a mental health facility in New York. Mr. 

Birrell made a threat to kill pastors, which resulted in him being transported to a mental 

health facility by law enforcement in Geneseo, New York for treatment. As of Thursday, 

April 6, 2023, Mr. Birrell was confirmed to be in Washington D.C. He was interviewed by 

Metropolitan Police Department officers and cooperated fully with them. There is no 

indication of Mr. Birrell being in Prince George's County, however, our officers have been 

asked to conduct premise checks at all faith-based locations within the areas of their 

responsibility. 

 



Please do not hesitate to contact law enforcement if Mr. Birrell is seen near your place of 

worship. He is not wanted for any crimes at this time; however, officers can engage him in 

conversation to ensure the safety of everyone. 

 

Remember to use the non-emergency line to report any suspicious activity by dialing 301-

352-1200 and 911 for emergencies.   

 

Mr. Birrell is 5'11" and weighs 168lbs and his picture is included below. 

 

 
 

Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website 

 

The archdiocesan website, adw.org and adw.org/es, is updated regularly with current 

information for you to share with your community. Please see adw.org/coronavirus for 

information related to Covid-19.  Daily news and information about our parishes, schools, 

and ministries are also available at cathstan.org and elpreg.org for the Catholic Standard and 

the Spanish-language El Pregonero newspapers. 

 

As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office and the Pastoral 

Center, please let us know. 

 

https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwtkMtqwzAQRb_GXprRjJ4LLwohi_6FrEci4lhGVlP69x23ATGcexh0hdIstAUECSTGOBtBaORYZgQkIALhEAgmr0W2KKIlgTKiGiTktYbHVnuaQn2O9zk6sFEvEbyCKNOCzpCj5BzobKXK4zrfe9-PgT4GvPIJawmPqYS9N8_At7DkyLOl1f9M-30f6NoGuhgykpzEAfXzuJXISgirSBs2PnTOYNQnh8Cordbi3I3p6GXzvdSN9X87qrNfnS_g4eP3VNvtj0NtdfOv0r6O94IO-WwypDSHFzMTOu0M5GAyiqQhO2Wl9R5EDDJgspQi5kzGCtC4IEvKizXGUiY7tnn37ajb4fkL3-2_DaRs6Q
https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwtkE1qxDAMhU-TLIMsyT9ZZFEos-gtHNmehEnjkJiW3r4KLQjx3oelZ5Qn4wIgMJDp0-QNoed-nRCQgAjMiEAwRGdKQJMCGeSEtmMoW5XXXlsepH72y4QjpoISJSbiouNWwgyRrHXZsJN-m5bWjqujtw4fWrKt8hpWOdoZVegWhWq1n3mLP8OxHB09zo7ePXmmkbFD93k916TImGDJeSVRmnrw9kONqHTBOXO_Tflq6x7bWnfFf-lo73x7_0CbxLZcLe5DPZ__1Em513uyTs2X6qz3yVw8iGOhmZOkLKOxMybOs8Ywl5mAS8YSQhSGGXj0AdwIprDvz-mI51X3K-rdYvq-034BtfZqHA
https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwtUMtqxDAM_JrkGGTJlu1DDoVlD_0LP3fDZpPgmJb-fRVaEGJmEBppyqzYAYIGUmOerSK0elxmBCQgAuURCKbAqjpU2ZFCndEMGuq6p9e29zKl_T0-Z8OR2RiIkbOGCFkrqr56tNWngHpc52fvxznQx4B3qbQu6TUt6egtCJAtIgqV3soafqbjeQx0bwPdLFlNXuOA_D4fSxZJKWeIrSghdeFgzaeQJJAds7pmczn7soW-7JvIf-5oLn9zXSCtrEcrj2lvj3-NU72WWzIs5EuwD0lzxhBjzM47J34UDMiT7Iu8VowhSxWsk-QkzJh9ADK6WIvVBTW2-Qjt3LczSGohf19uv1oNaL4


With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 

Most Reverend Juan Esposito 

Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia 
 

 
  

April 11 2023 4:04 pm  

  


